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SUBJECT:  Transportation Needs Report Public Review Draft.  
SUMMARY:  This briefing by the King County Road Services Division is intended to provide the Council with an advance review of the Draft 2004 King County Transportation Needs Report (TNR) prior to the transmittal of an executive-proposed version.  The TNR is a long-range transportation planning document with a twenty-year horizon.  This is the first time the King County TNR has undergone a public review draft.  This was done in part because the 2004 Draft Proposed 2004 TNR significantly differs from the currently adopted version from 2001 in several ways.  
Some new elements to the Draft 2004 TNR include the following:

· New corridor-based approach to examining the need for major roads capital investments;
· Incorporates a strong emphasis on infrastructure preservation needs;
· Takes a more comprehensive view of pedestrian and traffic safety needs;
· More clearly reflects Comprehensive Plan policies related to the environment, agriculture and land use;

· More complete descriptions of the county-wide projects;

· Changes the way projects from other jurisdictions are identified;

· Fewer road widening projects based on the results of an updated travel forecast analysis for the year 2022.
BACKGROUND:  The King County Transportation Needs Report is a component of the King County Comprehensive Plan.  It fulfills both Growth Management Act and King County Comprehensive Plan requirements for identifying and planning for major capital investment needs projected over a twenty-year period, and for analyzing the County’s ability to meet those needs within projected revenues over the same time period.  
The TNR is designed to reflect the overarching policies contained within the Comprehensive Plan, and also guides the development of the annual Roads Six-Year CIP, by which specific projects and budgets are authorized.  While the TNR identifies projects, and broadly prioritizes them, it is through the annual review of the Six-Year Roads CIP that decisions are made about which projects will be funded and constructed in the near-term.  This Draft TNR also reflects the policies contained in the Executive Proposed 2004 King County Comprehensive Plan Update currently being considered by the Council.  
The Draft TNR is available in all King County libraries and has been transmitted to the Unincorporated Area Councils, local jurisdictions, Pierce and Snohomish Counties, the Washington State Department of Transportation, and other stakeholder groups.  An electronic version is also available on the web at http://www.metrokc.gov/kcdot/roads/planning/tnr/2004.  The proposed changes to the Draft TNR are intended to make it a more useful and easily understood planning document.  
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